CCKC Board Minutes
July 11, 2022

CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting, was called to order at 7:00p.m. by President, Paul Coleman, at the main
clubhouse on July 11, 2022.

ATTENDANCE:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Susan D’Aloia, Dan Christiansen, George Broecker,
Bill Lerch, Mariann Lerch, Bob Tollman, Alex Modic, Jerry Lis, Scott Jackson, Dennis
Cronin, Peter Leone

EXCUSED: Denny Hartman, Karen Hartman, Stan Raciak

MINUTES JUNE 21, 2022:
Motion to accept the June Minutes was made by Scott Jackson, Second by Dan
Christiansen. Motion passes.

TREASURER: Susan D’Aloia — For all HRO'’s, there has been incorrect information
received, such as, deposit slips were unclear and mixed-up. As a reminder: please
circle what range it is and indicate which range it is on the deposit slips.

Income is up a bit. Net income looks strong at $37K+. There is a lot of depreciation.
Current projected depreciation is $74K for CCKC as a whole. Improvements: Shotgun:
$88K, Clubhouse $48K.

Paul Coleman: We need to upgrade our ranges to keep them up and running and
to be competitive in the market.

RANGE REPORTS:

Airgun: Alex Modic — Mosquitos are not present, that’s a good thing. We had a report of
a ricochet on Saturday, July 9, 2022 between the approximate time of 1:00 and
3:00p.m. Had to have been a cross-fire. Reminder on rifle range cross-fire is important
for RO’s to identify. | do not have a report yet. I'll investigate and report back. I'm
meeting with the guy who heard the ricochet. My RO was not present at that time.

| put up a sign indicating the price increase for memberships, but | told my clients that
there will not be an increase for the airgun range.

Archery: Joe — We're completing a major cleanup. We will be starting work on seven (7)
targets on the other side of the bridge. Water is low and has been for last month. No



activity on beaver dam. We are seeing an uptick on shooters. We have received
positive feedback on the canopies.

Barb: - Youth Night was a success. We had 7-10 shooters. Our next youth night is July
29 at $5.00/archer. We are discussing increasing league fees. Spring League dinner is
July 27. We are seeing an uptick of archers on Sundays. We are getting new
memberships because of the Facebook advertising. Also, two (2) local archery shops
are advertising our youth night.

Rifle: Bob Tollman — We saw a busy weekend. Both Saturday and Sunday. A few
people negatively commented on the increase but overall, we’ve had positive feedback.
The roof, trim work and lights are complete. The water leakage issue has been
addressed. The tank was sealed. We are installing automatic stop on faucets and
urinals.

Shotgun: Bill Lerch — We are up 40% versus year ago mostly driven by the Falcons
tournament that was held on June 4 and 5, 2022. Falcons are finished until Spring.
However, we are discussing a Youth Fall League. Pursuing events to increase income.
Our 5-Stand League has been running smoothly. We will continue with the 5-Stand
League for Fall beginning in September.

Today skeet range poles were erected. Shot curtain on its way tomorrow. By next week
shot curtain will be complete. We have had positive feedback on the shot curtain,
especially people who are vision handicapped. They are able to see the clays clearer.
After the shot curtain is erected on the skeet field, we can go from 9’s to 8’s, which,
hopefully will increase shooters. We have received positive feedback on the
environmental impact from the projected lead recovery.

Black Powder: Dan Christiansen — | haven’t been around the past two (2) weeks. Fairly
good over the weekend. About $140.00. Had a few RO’s complain about the increase.
Saw three (3) new faces on the range. And saw some past faces that we’ve haven’t
seen in a while. Still don’t know what happened with the gun blow-up.

Need okay from the board to purchase a chain saw. Two (2) people will have access to
it. It will be locked up. Dan or Fred will take responsibility for the saw.

Also, someone uncased a gun before 9:00. Another person saw it and RO handled the
situation.

May have to supply NRA certified muzzle loader instructors for our Civil War shoots.
There will be campers Friday and Saturday. We had about 50 shooters for our Civil War
skirmish on July 16 & 17.

Motion by Dan Christiansen to purchase chain saw not to exceed $350.00 for the
Wilderness Range. Second by Dennis Cronin, Motion Passes.



Cowboy Range: We had a shoot this past weekend. Saturday, we had six (6) and
Sunday we have twenty-three (23). Everything went well. Gravel is down. | weed-
whacked so that the shooters can pick up their brass.

Correspondence/Old Business: President, Paul Coleman — Please review 2022
President’s Summary and let me know if you have any questions, comments, concerns.

Lawn Service: About 3 hrs./week, the service skipped it once. We will negotiate the
$7,500.00 with trimming all ranges.

Motion by Alex Modic to pay the $7,500 to include trimming of all ranges, at least
monthly, and finish out the season then reinvestigate other companies for the 2023
season. Second by Scott Jackson, Motion passes.

Bristol Woods called saying a CCKC tree fell over their property and kids can get hurt.
When Paul investigated the situation, the tree was on the ground and no longer an
issue. Paul will call the Bristol homeowners Assoc. and let warn them about the dangers
of trespassing on an active archery range.

Paul will investigate whether or not deer hunting is happening on CCKC property..

New Business: Joe is requesting anyone with “used” archery equipment to please
consider giving to the archery so we may have equipment for people to use.

Motion to adjourn by Alex Modic at 8:40p.m. Second by Jerry Lis. Motion passes.

Respectfully submitted by Mariann Lerch, in Karen Hartman’s absence.



